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wings, a butterfly. He put out his finger and the butterfly lighted on it. He shook his finger and."Just enough to keep going on, eh?".There were
other people on the hill, he saw now, many others, men and women, children, living and spirits of the dead; many, many of them. He was terrified
of them and cowered, trying to make a spell that would hide him from them all..he thought so, since beyond the grove he could see treeless heaths
and pastures..The leaves of the trees spoke, she said, and the shadows could be read. "I am learning to read.The young man slept on a pallet under
the little west window of Dulse's house for three years. He learned wizardry, fed the chickens, milked the cow. He suggested, once, that Dulse keep
goats. He had not said anything for a week or so, a cold, wet week of autumn. He said, "You might keep some goats.".comes by chance. All any of
us knows is how it seems to us. There are names behind names, my Lord.fellow that's been here before, from the south coast, and so San hired him.
You work for me and.far line of the sea. Then he remembered what was worth remembering..He strode from the house, turned, and set a fire spell
on it so that it burst into flames, thatch and walls and every window spouting fire. Women ran out of it screaming. They had been hiding no doubt
in the back room; he paid them no attention. "Hound," he thought. He spoke the summoning, using Hound's true name, and the old man came to
him as he was bound to do. He was sullen, though, and said, "I was in the tavern, down the way there, you could have said my use-name and I'd
have come.".The light went with her. He was alone in the dark. The cold grip of the spells took him by the throat and choked him, bound his hands,
pressed on his lungs. He crouched, gasping. He could not think; he could not remember. "Stay with me," he said, and did not know who he spoke
to. He was frightened, and did not know what he was frightened of. The wizard, the power, the spell... It was all darkness. But in his body, not in
his mind, burned a knowledge he could not name any more, a certainty that was like a tiny lamp held in his hands in a maze of caverns
underground. He kept his eyes on that seed of light..be distasteful to us, but which may be seen as quite legitimate and even desirable by its
own."How far does the forest go?" Medra asked, and Ember said, "As far as the mind goes.".pouch, lifted it to his lips, and drank its contents. He
opened his smiling mouth so that Otter.He had not known how tired he was until he came to haven. He spent all that day drowsing before the fire
with the grey cat, while Gift went in and out at her work, offering him food several times-poor, coarse food, but he ate it all, slowly, valuing it.
Come evening the brother went off, and she said with a sigh, "He'll run up a whole new line of credit at the tavern on the strength of us having a
lodger. Not that it's your fault.".must be. I was wrong.".Otter could not speak; she had spoken through him, using his voice, which sounded thick
and faint.."Crafty men need to stick together," he said. "Men who have no art at all, nothing but wealth-they."Father does. He saw some of the stuff
we were practicing. But he says Hemlock says I should come."If you stayed here, what would you do?" the black-browed woman asked
him..eagerly imparted, had nothing to do with his power or with any true power. Mining and refining.The school was founded in about 650, as
described above. The Nine Masters or master-teachers of Roke were originally:.massive, with an iron bolt worn thin with age. "This is the back
door," the mage said, unbolting.few steps he doubled over and vomited on the ground..So Otter worked along with them with a clear head and an
angry heart. They were in a trap. What's."Healers," their guide said. "Is she ill again, Dory?"."Off you go, then," she said, "and leave us to settle
this matter of the Rule." Her frown was as fierce as ever, but her voice was seldom as harsh as this when she spoke to him..you safe. To keep you
with the mule-breeders, and the nut-pickers, and these." She struck the."If I told you my name," he said, "my true name-"."My people, the Kargs,
they worship gods. Twin gods, brothers. And the king there is also a god..together for years, each supporting and increasing the other's power, each
in the belief that the.platforms and tunnels, after the unbearably shrill incandescent vegetation of the streets, the light.are no gods, no cults, no
formal worship of any kind. Ritual occurs only in traditional offerings.there, he sailed up the Ebavnor Straits, intending to head west along the
south shores of Omer. He."Well, well, well," he said to his wife, frequently, "all rosy again, eh? Got the apple of your eye back home, eh? No more
moping, eh?".had all in some degree that gift; and they shared, in secret, what lore and craft they had. "A.After a little silence Otter said, "Thanks."
And he looked up at Hound, one brief, questioning,.Silence before. There was a very long pause..knelt to look at some small plant or fungus on the
forest floor..sickly and monstrous children to the people of the isles-all these things were charged to the.clear moment here and there, though all
between those moments is darkness. They are like glimpses.where Otter had taken Licky the first day he was there. It was late autumn now. The
shrubs and.Sleeping out on deck with the starlight on his face, he had a simple, vivid dream: it was.All this took only two days, and all the time
Early was looking and probing toward Endlane village, sending Hound there before him, sending his own presentment there to watch. When he
knew where the man was he betook himself there very quickly, on eagle's wings; for Early was a great shape-changer, so fearless that he would
take even dragon form..If the young sorcerer was seeking experience, he did not get much at Westpool. Whenever Birch had guests from
Kembermouth or from neighboring domains, the herd of deer, the swans, and the fountain of golden wine made their appearance. He also worked
up some very pretty fireworks for warm spring evenings. But if the managers of the orchards and vineyards came to the Master to ask if his wizard
might put a spell of increase on the pears this year or maybe charm the black rot off the Fanian vines on the south hill, Birch said, "A wizard of
Roke doesn't lower himself to such stuff. Go tell the village sorcerer to earn his keep!" And when the youngest daughter came down with a wasting
cough, Birch's wife dared not trouble the wise young man about it, but sent humbly to Rose of Old Iria, asking her to come in by the back door and
maybe make a poultice or sing a chant to bring the girl back to health.."And if. . ."."Do you know whose name you must tell me before I let you
in?".language. Their true names in the Old Speech must be memorised in silence. The ambitious student.signs glowing in the air: LOCAL
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CIRCUITS. I came to an escalator that held quite a few people..He had not known how tired he was until he came to haven. He spent all that day
drowsing before.Some people of great innate and trained power are able to find out the true name of another, or."Ach, it's a witch's den," Crow
said, at the whiff of herbs and aromatic smoke, and he stepped.steep green corridor, grotesque pavilions, pagodas reached by little bridges,
everywhere small.After a long time, late in the afternoon, old Hound came trudging up the valley. He stopped now."Go on, Deyala. I'll stay here."
The Herbal went off. Azver sat down on the rough bench Irian had made and put against the front wall of the house. He looked upstream at her,
crouching motionless on the bank. Sheep in the field between them and the Great House blatted softly. The morning sun was getting
hot..file:///D|/Documents%20and%20Settings/harry/...0%20LeGuin%20-%20Tales%20From%20Earthsea.txt (38 of 111) [2/5/2004 12:33:31
AM].better. He knew that magic itself resists untruth. Conjuring, sleight of hand, and false commerce.can we not find the balance?"."I didn't know
what I was doing," he said. "Sometimes it worked, sometimes it didn't.".she slid down in his arms. He tried to keep her head at least from the mud
of the track. Her limbs.He tried to remember how to make light. Anieb said to him, plaintively, "Can't you make the light?" But he could not. He
crawled in the dark till the sound of water was loud and the rocks under him were wet, and groped till his hand found water. He drank, and tried to
crawl away from the wet rocks afterward, because he was very cold. One arm hurt and had no strength in it..Archipelago came to be. "The Bones of
the Earth" is about the wizards who taught the wizard who.He thought he caught a whiff of fox from the little orchard behind the house..Archmage,
here, in the Grove, as always. But not as always..grass of the bank, he began to speak.."Who says that?".So it was. For the rest of his life, Medra
kept the doors of the Great House on Roke. The garden door that opened out upon the Knoll was long called Medra's Gate, even after much else
had changed in that house as the centuries passed through it. And still the ninth Master of Roke is the Doorkeeper..and sent the healing into his
hands with the words of power spoken over and over. After a while."No. Nor dragons,".important..the Old Speech, Ember said, each of those trees
had its own name. You walked on, and after a time.yellowing, no flowers in it but the little white heads of the lacefoam. A woman came walking
up.Hemlock was invited to his nameday party the year after, a big party, beer and food for all, and.takes place a few years after the end of Tehanu,
is the bridge between that book and the next one,.up and got to her feet, looking dull and dazed. They were standing around her, a kind of
guard,.mirrors glittered, but everything was deserted. At the very end of the mall, in the darkness,.earlier departure, did not surprise them. They
must have had a reaction of this type catalogued, it."Keep her quiet," said the young woman, and left him holding the mare's reins in this
deserted."But the Summoner fought him both in body and spirit, and called to me, and I came. Together we fought against the will that would
destroy us.".bald. Her joints were swollen knobs in her bone-thin limbs. She looked up once at Otter, moving.because he treated me the way a
doctor would an abnormal patient, pretending, and very well,.In the years since I began to write about Earthsea I've changed, of course, and so have
the people."Send him on out to the dairy," said one of Alder's cowboys. "Gift's taking whatever comes." There."Otter," he said. "Him that killed old
Whiteface.".balloon! I stood over him, astounded, unable even to mutter an apology. He picked himself up,.stems, and the scattered glow in their
hair -- a luminescent powder? A narrow passage led me to a.became grim. I saw from her eyes the effort it was for her..lands like Havnor or worse,
sunk in warfare, raids, and piracy, the fields full of weeds, the.He had power to raise huge waves on the sea, and to stop the tide or bring it early;
and his voice could enchant whole populations, bringing all who heard him under his control. So he turned Morred's people against him. Crying out
that their king had betrayed them, the villagers of Enlad destroyed their own cities and fields; sailors sank their ships; and his soldiers, obeying the
Enemy's spells, fought one another in bloody and ruinous battles..falcon, mistress, and to see the earth below you with a falcon's eye. And
summoning, which is.return, I felt that I no longer desired, was looking for, was in need of a single thing; it was enough.could he think of
her..dark..All the rumors of Roke had said that it was spell-defended and charm-hidden, invisible to ordinary."The Summoner was among us when
we stood on Roke Knoll and saw the Archmage kneel to King Lebannen. Then, as the dragon bore our friend away, the Summoner fell down..Oh,
it's time, and past time. We must deliver the King. We must find the great lode. It is here; there is no doubt of that: 'The womb of the Mother lies
under Samory."".sad. His way of speaking was harsh, quick, dry, peaceable. The men of the Isle are not always.cleared away and wiped up, the
towels hung before the fire. She'd never known a man to look after.offering him something. Then she was gone..He helped her stand. He made no
spell to protect or hide them. His strength had been used up. And though there was a great magery in her, which had brought her with him every
step of that strange journey into the valley and tricked the wizard into saying his name, she knew no arts or spells, and had no strength left at
all..sloping sky-blue arrow upward; without any particular sensation, my body passed through two.down in his mind and be hidden and layered
over with a thousand useful or beautiful or.master's sending him all about the range to do what can be done. It's too late for many.".On the island of
Ark, and in Orrimy on Hosk, and down among the Ninety Isles, there are tales about a man who came seeking for a land where people remembered
the justice of the kings and the honor of wizards, and he called that land Morred's Isle. There's no knowing if these stories are about Medra, since
he went under many names, seldom if ever calling himself Otter any more. Gelluk's fall had not brought Losen down. The pirate king had other
wizards in his pay, among them a man called Early, who would have liked to find the young upstart who defeated his master Gelluk. And Early had
a good chance of tracing him. Losen's power stretched all across Havnor and the north of the Inmost Sea, growing with the years; and the Hound's
nose was as keen as ever..A century and a half after Morred's death, King Akambar, a prince of Shelieth on Way, moved the court to Havnor and
made Havnor Great Port the capital of the kingdom. More central than Enlad, Havnor was better placed for trade and for sending out fleets to
protect the Hardic islands against Kargish raids and forays..isn't saved, isn't taught? If books could be brought together in one place...".time without
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anger -- of that poor fellow who now, three hours after my arrival, was undoubtedly.go on using that name for a use-name, but it's not her name,
nor ever was. So now she's not a.file:///D|/Documents%20and%20Settings/harry/...0%20LeGuin%20-%20Tales%20From%20Earthsea.txt (75 of
111) [2/5/2004 12:33:31 AM].HISTORY OF THE ARCHIPELAGO.her clutch in the henhouse. There were no chicks, and no sign of the cock, the
King, Heleth had.away his clothes, but kept the shoes, she didn't know what for. For this fellow, it would seem..shoes off his feet, and left him
sleeping. She went to look at the other one. He looked feverish,.The so-called Six Hundred Runes of Hardic are not the Hardic runes used to write
the ordinary.there was a light that was not werelight. He went forward. He had been crawling for a long time.could enchant whole populations,
bringing all who heard him under his control. So he turned.tale, the mounted figures that walked through bright mist across the vague dun of the
winter."It means only hurt. Hate, pride, greed.".The school was founded in about 650, as described above. The Nine Masters or master-teachers
of.center of pilgrimage from the earliest recorded times, and the kings of Atuan and later of Hupun.The first test is the great test, Dragonfly," he
said. Every night he lay alone in this cabin he had planned this conversation. "To enter the Great House: to go through that door."."Do you know
the way in?" His almond-shaped eyes were attentive, yet seemed to look at her from.killed and killing, beyond these shores. You say it, and I
believe it.".mud and reeds, with one vague, boggy path to the water, and no track on that but goat-hoofs. The.along the platform. The rocket on
which I had arrived was resting in a deep bay, separated from.hell, to the opening of a door, seeing as doorknobs had ceased to exist -- what was it?
-- some.All the thoughts he had not been able to think for days and weeks were racing through his head, a storm of ideas and feelings, a passion of
rage, vengeance, pity, pride.."Ah," said one of the women, the taller of the two, and she laughed. But she did not answer the gesture..She had
planted a young rowan from the Grove beside the fountain. They came to be sure it was thriving. The spring wind blew strong, seaward, off Roke
Knoll, blowing the water of the fountain astray. Up on the slope of the Knoll they could see a little group of people: a circle of young students
learning how to do tricks of illusion from the sorcerer Hega of O; Master Hand, they called him. The sparkweed, past flowering, cast its ashes on
the wind. There were streaks of grey in Ember's hair..them, and they did not notice. She walked on, going towards the Thwilburn where it ran out
of the.The Other Wind (to be published soon). A dragon bridge..Hound had taken him, had stood and seen his people beaten senseless, had not
stopped the beating..and after a while she smiled a little. Turning back to Medra, she said, "We're prisoners, and so."Thank you for these and the
shoes," he said, and thanking her for the gift, remembered her use-name but said only, "mistress.".the boat with better wares than most
householders of the Isles were used to seeing, and Tern.to the wonderful mysteries at the end of them..house than the men of the Marsh. He was
easy to talk with, and she told him about the curer, since.He smiled. Gift had never seen him smile..Dragons are born knowing the True Speech, or,
as Ged put it, "the dragon and the speech of the dragon are one." If human beings originally shared that innate knowledge or identity, they lost it as
they lost their dragon nature..bookkeeper.".different poses. These were not exactly displays, for everything stood and lay in the street, on.stone
tower.."But even if he's gone," she said, "surely some of the Masters are truly wise?".Gelluk wore fantastic clothes, as many of his kind did in those
days. A long robe of Lorbanery silk, scarlet, embroidered in gold and black with runes and symbols, and a wide-brimmed, peak-crowned hat made
him seem taller than a man could be. Otter did not need to see his clothes to know him. He knew the hand that had woven his bonds and cursed his
nights, the acid taste and choking grip of that power.."Didn't know you were after him. I've been after him a long time. He fooled me." Hound
spoke without rancor..vellum that had been worked into the thatching of his house. "They good for something else?" Crow,.She left. In the air, right
before my face, against the background of the seat in front of me,."Well, this boy did learn at last to tame his anger and control his power. And a
very great power.This will end badly, I thought. I was defenseless, and the lions were as alive, as authentic,
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